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The Good Samaritan Center 
 

“ A     H  E  A  L  I  N  G     P  L  A  C  E ” 

Providing a safe, Christ-centered environment that gives our patients quality, coordinated, and affordable health care. 

Waltstock & Barrel 
Music Festival Benefits  
Good Samaritan Center 

 

The Joy of Involvement 
By John Willome 

    One of the best sermons I ever heard 
was about 18 years ago back in Waco. 
Would you believe it was about giving?  
    We were part of a new church, and the 
pastor wasn’t trying to get us to give more 
money to the church. He asked us to 
explore the idea that God designed us to 
be blessed through the giving of 
ourselves—be it our money or our time.  
    When we sacrifice selfish uses of time 
for selfless uses of our time or sacrifice 
selfish uses of money for selfless uses of 
our money, God has an emotional and 
spiritual blessing for us in return. Keeping 
in mind, there has to be an honest balance 
between helping others and self-care. 
    My wife and I had tithed faithfully since 
college, and I was at peace with that area 
of our lives. But I didn’t really volunteer 
very much of my time. I was active in my 
church and taught children’s Sunday 
school, but that was about it. 
    Three years later, I was asked to visit a 
nonprofit in South Waco. The easy part of 
the story is that it changed my career path, 
and I’ve been doing nonprofit work for the 
last 15 years. But that isn’t the biggest 
change it made in me. 
    Getting out of my bubble and 
interacting with people who live in a 
different part of our society than I do gave 
me empathy and understanding that I 
never had before. I spent a lot of my 
churched life judging others. Not about 
their “sin” as much as their life choices: 
substance abusers, not working, etc. The 
list is long. 
    My pastor was right. There are several 
parts to me working out my faith with fear 
and trembling (Phil 2:12): Bible study, 
worship (corporate and private), prayer, 
community, etc.  
    But becoming involved with those in 
need and touching their lives added a 
dimension to who I am as a Christian that I 
would never have had otherwise. 
    I encourage you to consider volunteer 
opportunities. You could be a mentor in 
the schools or Boys & Girls Club. You 
could work at the Needs Council, Food 
Pantry, or MOM Center. You can even see 
if we have openings to volunteer here.  
    But whatever you do, I can guarantee it 

She needed our help. 
One of our staff was able 

to take time to visit with her. 
She explained how the young 
woman could deal with the 
bills in her hand. Then the 
staff member helped her fill 
out new-patient paperwork 
and got her registered as a 
patient. Our Medical 
Assistant was then able to 
schedule  an appointment for 
the young woman with our 
doctor.  

Within the space of less 
than half an hour, this young 

woman had moved from 
being in tears of despair to 
being relieved and assured.  

When you think about it, 
the biggest change in her 
situation was the addition of 
hope. When she walked in 
she had debts she had no idea 
how to pay, along with a 
critical medical need that 
scared her and she didn’t 
know how to address. 
Because we were here for her, 
she left with a pathway to 
dealing with her future 
medical needs and her 
medical bills. 

The vast majority of our 
patients come to us because 
something has gone very 
wrong, and they are in crisis. 
Sometimes it’s physical pain. 
Sometimes they need help 
from the broader medical 
system, and they don’t know 
how to access it. Sometimes 
they are simply scared and 
don’t know what to do next.  

That’s why we are here, to 
be this community’s answer 
to those who need medical 
assistance, reaching out and 
going the extra mile to serve 

A Samaritan’s Story 

 

Our Wish List: 

 

□ $1,100, labor for stripping, 

waxing & buffing GSC floors. 
 

□ $600, supplies for stripping & 

waxing GSC floors. 
 

□ $475/ea., two dental assistant 

chairs 

Please call the Center to verify 
whether someone has already 

donated your item.  

 Thank you! 
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2018 Spring Dinner Celebrates Virtues of Service, Faith and Giving 

The Good Samaritan Center hosted its annual fundraising dinner on May 8 at St. Mary’s Parish 
Holy Family Center. The evening was filled with laughter, conversation, uplifting music by harpist 
Emily Jumes, and even a few tears were shed as attendees heard the moving life story shared by our 
founder. Guests were all ears as Sara Allerkamp described how God used her parents, her 16 siblings 
and a variety of other challenges to draw her to Him and inspire her to give of herself in His name.  

The Good Samaritan Center would not be here today if not for Sara’s devotion to helping those in 
our community who could not access traditional medical care. In addition to generous underwriters 
and sponsorships that provide for general operations, the sold-out event included a special time of 
giving that fully funds the Center’s Medication Assistance Program for the year. We hope that all who 
attended felt blessed to be a part of an amazing evening.. We are so grateful for your support.  

The photo (right) is Sara’s portrait as a graduating senior from Fredericksburg High School. She 
shared several images from her life during her talk, including photos of her parents and siblings; early life with her  husband, Curtis 
Allerkamp; and their son, Eric, and his wife and children. This young woman went on to do great things. 

 Alstadt Brewery 
Bierschwale-Rees Insurance 
Braunbach Granite 
Karen Cornett, MD 
Mark DeLeon, MD 
Fischer & Wieser Specialty Foods 
Fredericksburg Farms 

Fredericksburg Theater Company 
Garrett Insurance—Frantzen Insurance 
Grape Creek Vineyards 
Hill Country Refrigeration, Inc. 
Hill Country Memorial 
Hill Country Memorial Foundation 
Billy Johnson State Farm Agency  

McLane Ford 
My Own Chef 
Opa’s Smoked Meats 
Real Estate Advisory Team 
Reeh Plumbing 
Kristi Stafford, MD 
Wildflower Ridge Alpacas 

The following businesses also sponsored our dinner: 

 
Good Samaritan Center’s Garden Shed Gets a Much-needed Facelift 

     Sometimes a project at GSC might seem a little less critical, but is still 
important to the Center’s ability to function effectively. 
   For example, the garden shed where our crew of dedicated landscape 
volunteers store the tools and equipment necessary to keep us “one of 
the prettiest doctors’ offices in town.” Over the years, weather and wear 
had taken its toll, and the shed doors were no longer keeping the ele-
ments out, which is a prime requisite of being a door. 
   Such was our dilemma. 
   That’s when the Faith in Action Group of United Methodist Church 
(UMC ) stepped in to resolve our problem by replacing the old door with 
a brand-new, custom built one. The UMC group completed the job along 
with some minor repairs on the shed’s outside in late April.  
   Additionally, a group of volunteers from Atmos Energy Corporation, 
organized by Brent Hammons and Randy Hartford, offered to caulk and 
paint our new shed doors this summer. 
   In case you didn’t know, our beautiful native-plant gardens were de-
signed by Peggy Benson, a certified Hill Country Master Gardener.  
   Each month Peggy and a host of green-thumbed volunteers descend 
upon the grounds to weed, prune, and groom the landscape (hence the 
shed and its need for a working door). 
    In addition to creating a welcoming environment for the Center’s  
patients, the grounds are also certified as a Backyard Wildlife Habitat 
by the National Wildlife Federation.  
   A habitat provides the four basic elements for wildlife to thrive: food, 
water, cover, and a place to raise their young. The many birds, butter-
flies, squirrels and deer who visit us everyday are living proof. 
   Many thanks to everyone who participated in the recent shed door 
project and to all our many volunteers who partner with us in serving 
our neighbors in need. 
   It takes a village, but we think Tom’s shirt (insert left) says it better: 
“Faith in Action.” 

This group of handymen working on a project at GSC  
are members of  UMC’s Faith in Action team and include 
John Doudna (left), Charlie Koym (center, and Tom Benfield (right). The team 
was organized by Jim Ryan . 
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Sara & Curtis Allerkamp 
Priscilla Althaus 
Julie & Chuck Alvarez 
Anonymous 
Judy & Dennis Armstrong 
Anita Arnold 
Arrowhead Bank 
Atmos Energy Corporation 
Estela & James Avery 
James Avery Artisan Jewelry 
Marsha & Jerry Bane 
Ginger & Michael Barr 
Linda & Bob Bates 
Carol & John Batterton 
Jeanette Beckman 
Cindy Beeman 
Marjorie Bennack 
Peggy & John Benson 
Bierschwale-Rees Insurance 
Linda Blalock 
Stephen Bodnar 
Bonnie Bondurant 
Robin Boone 
Michael Borchers 
Janie Borjas 
Braunbach Granite 
Shelly Britton  
Brenda Burg 
Cindy & Bruce Busby 
Margaret & Jimmy Cady 
Ann & M.P. Cahill 
Debbie & Dave Campbell 
David Canfield 
Maxie Cannon 
Jill & Ken Carr 
Rodolfo Carrera & Elena 

Montalvo 
Consuelo Chavarria 
Janice & Tom Christofferson 
Norma Cobb 
Jose Contreras 
Laura & Dale Cook 
Barbara & Bob Cooley 
Lana & E.J. Cop 
Cornerstone Clinic 
Caroline & Dan Cornett 
Karen & Mark Cornett 
Ruby & Ron Cottle 
Dorothy Cunninghan 
Curtis Dartez 
Karen Davies 
Donald Davison 
Joanne & Billy Davis 
Mark DeLeon 
Robbyn & Don Dodd 
Sheila & Jody Donovan 
Clarence Dykstra 
Sondra & Mike Elvir 

August Faltin 
Kate & Woody Farris 
Lou Ann & Bob Fletcher 
John Foster 
Marilyn & Paul Fovel 
Fredericksburg Farms 
Charlotte & Bill Freeborn 
Gladys & Buddy Frels 
Frost Bank 
Cecily & Ray Gallagher 
Garrett Insurance—Frantzen 

Insurance 
Linda & Reg Gartner 
Gillespie County 
Jane & Bruce Good 
Carol Gordon 
Dianna & Charles Green 
Gail & Patrick Gribbin 
Nancy & Fred Grimes 
Kathleen Guenther 
Marie Guerrero 
Debra & Frank Habecker 
Janan & Bill Hall 
Linda & Greg Hayes 
Don Hazelett 
Hill Country Memorial 
Hill Country Memorial 

Foundation 
Winifred & Charles Heidenreich 
Cindy Heifner 
Bobbie Heller 
Jackie & Jim Heupel 
Hill Country Pest Control 
Hill Country Refrigeration 
Ann Hoch 
Linda & John Hodges 
Sharon Hodges & Stephen Funke 
Mary Hoffman 
Cynthia & Tom Holubik 
Julie & Walter Hryszko 
Frances & Wilbert Huebner 
Beth & David Hughes 
Barbara & Royce Hunter 
Judy & John Hutcherson 
Jeannie & Larry Jackson 
Charlene James 
Billy Johnson State Farm Agency 
Richard Johnson 
Joseph Financial Partners 
Sharon Joseph & Jim McAfee 
Stacy Kamas 
Mary Beth & Kevin Kendrick 
Kristi & James Kent 
Susan & Doug Kimbrell 
Lottie Klafka 
Margaret & Clayton Klinksiek 
Timothy Koock 
Zala & Charles Koym 
Jeanine & Larry Kuykendall 
Angela & Dayton Land 
Judy & Bill Lange 
Sally & Otis Lange 
Mary & Curt Littman 

Marianna & James Lively 
Karen & Ernie Loeffler 
Patricia & James Long 
Mr. & Mrs. A.J. Loth 
Judy & Jerry Luckenbach 
Vickie & Carl Luckenbach 
Jeannie & Robert Machicek 
Cindy & Philip Maple 
Laura Jean & Monte Marshall 
Audrey & Dave Mayer 
Myrtle & Victor Mazinke 
Randye & Steve McAnally 
Wilma McAndrew 
Genevieve McCafferey 
Berlee & D.G. McCoury 
Doris & Art McCrea 
McLane Ford of Fredericksburg 
Marilyn & Bruce McNabb 
Kathy & Mike McNeill 
Gladys Mealer 
Dawsie & Michael Meek 
Kathy & Klaus Meybaum 
Kathy & James Meyering 
Pat & Ward Miller 
Paula & Clifford Miller 
Rita Mae Mitchell 
Frances & Carl Money 
Cheryl & Carl Moore 
Dorothy & Ernest Mueller 
Jo & George Murphy 
Cynthia & Dan Nelson 
Donna & Greg Oehler 
Dan O’Loughlin 
Opa’s Smoked Meats 
Suzanne Owens 
Emily & Ben Padula 
Christine & Joe Parag 
Kathleen & Bud Parrish 
Jane Payne 

Perennial Landscape & Design 
Patricia Podoll 
Sandy & Dan Poole 
Jayne Pope 
Karl Ransleben 
Real Estate Advisory Team 
Jennifer & David Reck 
Neal Reeh 
Reeh Plumbing 
Susan & Frost Rees 
Michael Richards 
Gary Roberts 
Betty Sue & Bill Rogers 
Mary & Paul Rothband 
Cheri & Bill Rothermel 
Judy & Jim Ryan 
Bill & Pat Sadd 
Mary & Mo Saiidi 
Ruth Sarnecki 
Maggie & Gordon Sauer 
Mary Kaye Sawyer-Morse 
Alice & Byron Scarborough 
Audrey Schwarz 

Patty Scott 

Carol Seminara & Joe Houde 
Esther Shafer & Paul Nixon 
Cheri & Bill Snyder 
Marie & Harold Sohner 
Kristi & Adam Stafford 
Camey Stewart 
Rose Suenram 
Annette Sultemeier 
Elizabeth & William Swatzell 
Lana Tatsch 
Sally & David Tatsch 
Ann & Steve Taylor 
Kay & Tom Telle 
Sandra & Robert Theis 
Susie Thompson 

Shirley & Bill Tillman 
Betty & Ray Tschirhart 
Jaydean & Paul Urban 
Mardi & Garet von Netzer 
Susan & A.J. Waight 
Becky & Bob Walch 
Bobby Watson 
James Waugh & Associates 
Michelle & Michael Weberpal 
Julia Weed 
Beth & Don Weeks 
Anne & Jay Weinheimer 
Janet & Al Weinzier 
Evelyn Wells 
Isabel & Larry Werts 
Christina Westfall 
Jenny Wieser & Terry Henderson 
Wildflower Ridge Alpacas 
Pam & Jim Wilhite 
Karen & Todd Willingham 
Dee & Jack Willome 
Megan & John Willome 
Mary Wills 
Mary & Preston Wilson 
Fredda & Fred Winters 
Nancy & Jim Worthington 
Gay & John Youngblood 
Spencer Youngblood 
Lucinda & Casey Zesch 
Zonta Club of Fredericksburg 

The following is a listing of donors 
for gifts received between   
March 1, 2018, and May 31, 2018. 

GENERAL DONATIONS 
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CHURCH DONATIONS 

Catholic Daughters of America, 
 St. Mary’s Church 
Faith Baptist Church 
First Baptist Church 

Greater Life Christian Center 
Hilda United Methodist Women 
Hill Country Church 
Holy Ghost Lutheran Church 

Memorial Presbyterian Church 
Methodist Health Care Ministries 
St. Barnabas Men’s Breakfast  
 Group 

St. Vincent de Paul Society 
Women of Memorial      
 Presbyterian Church 

MEMORIALS 

Virginia Anderson 
 Susan & Mark Stroeher 
James Avery 
 Catherine Davis 
 Kathy & Jack Estes 
 Jackie & Jim Heupel 
 Hill Country Memorial 
 Eryn & Lance Tatum 
 Megan & John Willome 
Viola Baethge 
 Evelyn Goins 
Glyn Barnhouse 
 William Barnhouse 
JoAnn Belke 
 Elsie & Kermit Burrer 
Mary Boenker 
 Donna & Steve Cannon 
 Nancy & Nelson Maenius 
Pearl Bright 
 Audrey Schwarz 
Barrett Burns 
 Peggy Smith 
Eddy Carr 
 Evelyn Goins 
Dorothy Cornehl 
 Florine & Alton Bruns 
 
 

Pat Crane 
 Judy & Jerry Luckenbach   
Margaret Enderlin 
 Judy & Jerry Luckenbach 
 Peggy Sue & Mike Sagebiel 
Alton Ernst 
 Judy & Jerry Luckenbach 
Levy Ersch 
 Madeline & Joe Sagebiel 
Frances Hoch 
 Margaret Bierschwale 
Fredoline Kaderli 
 Margaret Bierschwale 
 Catherine Davis 
 Judy & Jerry Luckenbach 
 Peggy & Glen Treibs 
George Kolb 
 Marsha & Jerry Bane 
Nadine Leggett 
 Polly Zenner 
Stanley Livingston 
 Judy Livingston 
Jereleen Lochte 
 Judy & Jerry Luckenbach 
Kenneth Lochte 
 Roselee Lochte 
Lucile Marburger 
 Judy & John Hutcherson 

Mary McDermott 
 Catherine Davis 
Gary Overstreet 
 Ricardo Castillo 
James Page 
 Marlene Pylate 
Carol Reyes 
 Angela & Christopher Lee 
Herminia Rivera 
 Tanya & Mike Arizola 
 Kristy & Brett Beyer 
 Margaret Bierschwale 
 Laverne & Kermit Boos 
 Catherine Davis 
 Kay & Mark Durst 
 Manuel Ibarra 
 Barbara & Richard Kane 
 Gertrude Klein 
 Amelia Munoz 
 Gail & Jimmy Nielsen 
 Barb Scherer 
 Peggy & Charles Schmidt 
 
 Cheri & Bill Snyder 
 Sharon & Ted Stehling 
 Becky Walch 
 Megan & John Willome 
 Suzanne Wood 

Evelyn Rose 
 Peggy Sue & Mike Sagebiel 
Mary Jane Schmidt 
 Kelli & Joseph Stone 
Bob Scripps 
 Scripps Howard Foundation 
Alvin Stotz 
 Hill Country Memorial 
 Judy & Jerry Luckenbach 
 Virginia & Stanley Sauer 
Anne Studer 
 Mary & Ralph Studer 
Bill Sutherland 
 Marsha & Jerry Bane 
 Linda & Frank Johnson 
Rhett Urban 
 Jaydean & Paul Urban 
Andrew White 
 Dianne & Leslie White 
Billie June Wicker 
 Margaret Bierschwale 
 Ruthie & Ernie Kott 
Joe Wittenburg 
 Amanda Nelsen &  
  A.D. Robinett  

HONORARIUMS 

Sara Allerkamp 
 Kathi Herzog 
 Penny McElroy 
Gus Castro 
 Knights of Columbus #9765 
Cliff Drummond 
 Tonya & Mark Warren 
Andy Farohof 
 Kay & Kevin Straube 

Ann Hoch 
 Catherine Davis 
Jean Robinson 
 Catherine Davis 
Bobby Sagebiel 
 Knights of Columbus #9765 
Jim Speer 
 Lucy Ann & Jack Arnold 
 Crystal & Jim Fox  

Barb & Stan Sultemeier 
 Texas Hills Realty 
Chris Synek 
 Judi Synek 
Tina & Walt Wilkins 
 Cindy & Doug Rose 
Marc Williamson 
 Joseph Financial Partners 
 

John Willome 
  
 Beth & Don Weeks 
Suzanne Wood 
 Ruth & Gary Mayer 
Casey Zesch 
 Beth & Don Weeks 

 

Another Way to Give to GSC     
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In appreciation of the local physicians who have privileges at the hospital,  
Hill Country Memorial made a donation to the Center  

in their honor for  National Doctors’ Day on March 30, 2018.  
Thank you, physicians and Hill Country Memorial, for doing so much for our community. 

Shari Addington, MD 

Gregory Andreassian, MD 

Leigh Anne Bains, MD 

Clint Beicker, MD 

Paul Bertolino, MD 

Eve Betancourt, MD 

Jason Bowling, MD 

Andrew Bowser, MD 

Michael Braden, MD 

Andrea Bray, MD 

Tracy Byerly, MD 

Michael Campbell, MD 

David Cantu, MD 

Pamela Cantu, MD 

Cynthia Clegg, MD 

Charles Cohn, MD 

Karen G. Cornett, MD 

Marshall W. Cunningham, MD 

Rebecca Daley, DO 

Christopher Davis, MD 

Mark DeLeon MD 

Mike Dickey, MD 

Jennifer Dulaney, MD 

Richard Dulaney, MD 

Mark Eden, MD 

Julian Falla, MD 

Dure Fernandez, MD 

Paola Forero, MD 

William Freeborn, MD 

Claudia Frias, MD 

Kevin M. Gallagher, DO, MD 

Ramon A. Garcia, MD 

Melissa A. George, MD 

John Ghidoni, MD 

Umar Ghumman, MD 

Christopher Glanton, MD 

Yvonne Haug, MD 

Matthew Hoermann, MD 

Steve Hoerster, MD 

Lisa Hoff, MD 

Jeff Holt, MD 

Felice H. Howard, MD 

Mell C. Jackson, Jr, MD 

Michael Johnson, MD 

Michael Jones, MD 

Bryce Karulak, DPM 

Edward Keuer, MD 

Shannon Klump, DO 

Rad Kothmann, MD 

Lance Love, MD 

Michael Majors, MD 

Philip Maple, MD 

Jennifer K. Mayben, MD 

Cade McDowell, MD 

Laveta McDowell, MD 

Michael Melucci, MD 

Ralph Menard, MD 

Roger Moblad, DPM 

Robert Murray, MD 

Jackson Ombaba, MD 

James Partin, MD 

Paul Phillips, MD 

Anne Pluenneke, MD 

Lindy Rachal, MD 

John Ramsay, MD 

Nancy Rickerhauser, MD 

Daniel B. Robertson, MD 

Charles Romanick, MD 

Greg Roth, MD 

Kenneth Sandoval, MD 

Susie Sant'Anna, DPM 

Kaleb Shaw, MD 

John Shore, MD 

Michael Speck, MD 

Kristi Stafford, MD 

Jay Stauffer, MD 

Matt Stotz, MD 

Ronald Stotz, MD 

Kenneth Terrell, MD 

Nancy Thompson, MD 

Blair Tull, MD 

Rebecca Turbeville, MD 

Leo Tynan III, MD 

Joseph Vinas, MD 

Michael Walker, MD 

John Weaver, MD 

John Westfall, MD 

Theresa Wiginton MD 

Grant Williams, MD 

David Young, MD 

Yes, I want to help! 
You are welcome to help us in any way that you feel led to be involved. 70% of our budget comes from private donations so those are 
important to us. But we need volunteers and “Wish List Items,” too.  
We appreciate any way you want to be involved. Thank you! 
 

Name:         

Address:         

City/ST/Zip:        

Phone:    Fax:     

Email:         

□   Check Enclosed  □   Credit Card  

_______________________________ Exp Date____/____ CVV_____ 

Memorials/Honorariums (circle one): 

Name of honoree:       

Person(s) to be notified:      

Address:        

City/State/Zip:       

The Good Samaritan Center is a 501(c)(3) nonprofit organization. 
Your donation is tax deductible. 

 

The Good Samaritan Center 
140 Industrial Loop, Ste 100 
Fredericksburg, TX 78624 

Phone: 830.990.8651  
Fax: 830.990.0852 

www.goodsamfbg.org 

John Willome, Executive Director 

 

□ Monthly commitment (amount $        ) 

□ One-time donation (amount $            ) 

□ Memoriam/Honorarium (see below left for designation) 

□ Wish List (see cover for list) 

□ Volunteer (type of activity           ) 

□ Please make my gift anonymous 



 

The Good Samaritan Center 

140 Industrial Loop,  Ste 100 

Fredericksburg, TX 78624 

Voice: 830.990.8651     Fax: 830.990.0852 

Executive Director: 
John Willome  

 
Medical Director: 

Jerry Bane, M.D. 
 
Board of Directors: 

Chris Ayala 
Bruce Good 
Dianna Green 
James Heupel 
Billy Johnson 
Sharon Joseph 
Lorri Kendrick 
Susan Kimbrell 
Rad Kothmann, M.D. 
Philip Maple, M.D. 
Jim Overman 
Tommy Russell 
Byron Scarborough 
Cynthis Scroggins 
Fred Witters 
John Youngblood, M.D. 

Nonprofit Organization 
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Return Service Requested New  
“Passive” Ways to Give  

to GSC.  
(see page 4 for info) 

  

“Which of these three do you think was a neighbor to the man…?” Luke 10:36a 

Making the World a Better Place ... One Smile at a Time 

I particularly like bringing 
people hope. For many of our 
patients, this is their first 
experience with dental care. 

Veronica Strackbein 
Volunteer Dental Hygienist  


